




 
 

 
 

Edward D. Pare, Jr., Esq. 
direct dial: 617.856.8551 
epare@brownrudnick.com 

 
        September 8, 2025 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Town of Hamilton 
Planning Board 
c/o Mark Connors 
Planning Director 
Patton Homestead 
650 Asbury Street 
Hamilton, MA 01982 

 
Re: Response to Letter to the Hamilton Planning Board Dated August 7, 2025 

(the “Letter”) Re: Opposition to Proposed AT&T Cell Antenna Installation 
Adjacent to Residential Property Near 18 Walnut Road, Hamilton, MA (the 
“Site”) 

  
Dear Honorable Members of the Town of Hamilton Planning Board: 
 

On behalf of AT&T, we write to address the concerns raised in the Letter submitted to 
the Town of Hamilton Planning Board (the “Board”) regarding the proposed small cell wireless 
facility on a utility pole within the public right-of-way near the Site. 

 
As requested by the Board, AT&T has been working with National Grid on potential 

alternative pole locations away from residences to the extent feasible.  As evidenced by the filing 
of a new application for a special permit recently submitted to the Board, AT&T has identified 
an alternative pole location adjacent to the shopping center located at 15 Walnut Road and across 
from the gas station (Pole # 7 ½).  We note that the new location was undertaken in a spirit of 
cooperation to work with the Board and address the concerns noted in the Letter. 

 
To address some of the specific comments in the Letter, AT&T’s proposed low-power 

small wireless facilities fully comply with all applicable FCC standards regarding emissions and 
our application contains evidence of compliance.  As the Board knows, the FCC is the exclusive 
regulator of radio frequency emissions.  We also note that AT&T’s proposed small wireless 
facilities do not use cooling fans, only passive cooling via the vents in the equipment cabinets. 

 
If the proposed small wireless facility on existing pole # 7 ½ near 15 Walnut Road is 

approved by the Board, AT&T will withdraw its pending application for a small wireless facility 
located near 18 Walnut Road. We expect this shift to the alternative location will address the 
concerns of the Board and those contained in the Letter. 
 

https://maps.app.goo.gl/hBbyb8ZNikZ3xEjW6
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 If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      BROWN RUDNICK LLP 
 
 
      /s/Edward D. Pare, Jr.____ 
      Edward D. Pare, Jr., Esq. 
 
 
 
Cc: Stephanie Kassabian via email (skassabian14@gmail.com) 
       Shawn and Ondine Dwyer via email (sdwyer25@gmail.com) 
       Jayne O’Connor, via mail, 23 Walnut Road, Hamilton, MA 
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